
Tulane University Police Department                          
  
Subject: Timely Warning – Sexual Assault UPTOWN CAMPUS 
Offense: Sexual Assault 
Date: February 22, 2025 
  
Content Warning:  The following narrative references a Sexual Assault 

  
DATE & TIME OF OCCURRENCE:        February 22, 2025 
 
LOCATION:   Undergraduate Residence Hall on the Uptown Campus 
  
REPORTED OFFENSE:    The victim reports meeting the suspect, who is not affiliated to 
Tulane, at a local bar. The suspect asked the victim to show him around campus. The 
suspect then asked to see the victim’s room. Once inside the room, the suspect sexually 
assaulted the victim. 
  
PERPETRATOR’S DESCRIPTION:   The suspect is described as a white male, around 21 
years old, with a thick possibly Irish accent. 
  
INVESTIGATION ONGOING: 
If you have any information about these crimes, call TUPD at 504-865-5381 or NOPD at 
504-821-2222. 
  
TAKE A STAND AGAINST CRIME 

1. BE AWARE of your surroundings at all times. 
2. REPORT suspicious activity immediately. 
3. BE A GOOD WITNESS. Describe exactly what you observe with as many 

details as possible. Give complete descriptions such as sex, race, height, 
weight, hair color, clothing, etc. 

4. If something feels off, trust your gut. Leave a situation or place if you feel 
unsafe, even if you can’t immediately pinpoint why. 

5. Be mindful of who you communicate with online, and avoid meeting 
strangers in isolated or private spaces without telling someone where you’ll 
be. 

6. If you’re in immediate danger, don’t hesitate to call for help. Use your phone 
to call 911 or your country’s emergency number. 

  
TUPD                                                     
Emergency: 504-865-5911                   
Non-Emergency: 504-865-5381 
  



NOPD 
Emergency: 911 
Non-Emergency: 504-821-2222 
  
HELPFUL NUMBERS 
Late Night Transportation: 
504-314-SAFE 
Escort: 504-865-5381             
  
http://tulane.edu/police/uptown/ 
  
http://www.nola.gov/nopd/crime-data/crime-maps/ 
  
  
Tulane University Police Department is providing this notice of a criminal incident(s) that 
occurred in our community to provide information that may help to avoid a similar crime or 
provide information to solve this crime. This notice is part of Tulane University's 
commitment to providing campus-area crime information in compliance with the federal 
Jeanne Clery Disclosure of Campus Security Policy and Campus Crime Statistics Act. 
 

http://tulane.edu/police/uptown/
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.nola.gov%2Fnopd%2Fcrime-data%2Fcrime-maps%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cjmorton4%40tulane.edu%7C3e1f8f08107d4b1eaf1908dd55c7301b%7C9de9818325d94b139fc34de5489c1f3b%7C0%7C0%7C638761036880203990%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=do35bohFXmo9UUsaYcpvd7kr89LRSNcHVYnwEaqga0w%3D&reserved=0

